
WELCOME TO THE PARISH OF THE MOST HOLY AND UNDIVIDED TRINITY 
THE CATHOLIC CHURCH IN GRIMSBY, CLEETHORPES AND IMMINGHAM 

 

St Mary on the Sea Church      Corpus Christi Church       Our Lady Star of the Sea Church 
Heneage Road, Grimsby       Grimsby Road, Cleethorpes     Allerton Drive, Immingham 
DN32 9DZ          DN35 7LH          DN40 2HP 
 

Parish Priest Very Rev Canon Andrew Cole 
St Mary’s Presbytery 
Heneage Road 
GRIMSBY DN32 9DZ 
01472 342301 / 07943 059747 
parishpriest@holytrinitygci.uk 

 

Website  holytrinitygci.uk  
Facebook  facebook.com/holytrinitygci 

Rev Stephen Durkin  07505 559360       
        deaconstephen@holytrinitygci.uk 
 

Sr Ann Helen Byrne CSJP 01472 692370 
Sr Bridgetta Rooney CSJP csjp@holytrinitygci.uk 

 

Parish Office    01472 342301 / 07563 529392 
 Amanda Mellows   office@holytrinitygci.uk 
 

Instagram/Twitter   @holytrinitygci_ 

SUNDAY 25TH JUNE 2023 – TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

Saturday 24th June    5.00 pm Mass in Immingham  
Sunday 25th June    9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes (Hymns: 883, 832, 972, 954) (Missa pro populo) 

9.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 
        11.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Hymns: 872, 883, 794) 
 

Monday 26th June    2.00 pm Open Prayer Hour in Cleethorpes 
 

Tuesday 27th June    10.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes  
 

Wednesday 28th June   11.00 am Funeral Mass for Mary Davis RIP in Cleethorpes 

        7.00 pm Mass in Cleethorpes (Hymns: 380, 379, 772, 372) 

Thursday 29th June   9.30 am Mass in Grimsby  
Ss Peter & Paul    11.30 am Mass in Immingham  
Holyday of Obligation   1.30 pm Mass in St Joseph’s Catholic Academy (Missa pro populo) 
 

Friday 30th June    7.00 pm Mass in Cleethorpes  
 

Saturday 1st July    5.00 pm Mass in Immingham  
Sunday 2nd July    9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes 

Thirteenth Sunday    9.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 
In Ordinary Time    11.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Missa pro populo) 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Wednesday  6.15-6.55 pm  Cleethorpes 
Friday    6.15-6.55 pm  Cleethorpes 
 

Sacraments of Reconciliation and Anointing of the Sick 
Wednesday  6.15-6.55 pm  Cleethorpes 
Friday    6.15-6.40 pm  Cleethorpes 

And before Mass, after Mass, by appointment and at call 

Our Parish Safeguarding Representatives 
Richard Mellows, Sarah Pollard and Shelagh Winter: if you 
have any safeguarding or DBS concerns or queries, you can 
email richard.mellowspsr@dioceseofnottingham.uk or call or 
send a text to 07513 725509. 
 

Our Parish Schools 
St Joseph’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Philip Avenue, Cleethorpes (01472 690672) 
  

St Mary’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Wellington Street, Grimsby (01472 357982)

To celebrate the sacred liturgy online – youtube.com/c/HolyTrinityGCI   –   To book a taxi for Mass – 07736 921676 
 

We value all in the name of Jesus the Christ 
by exercising our baptismal mission as Prophet, Priest and King 

so that all may flourish 
 
 

Prayer to the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus: O Jesus, open wide thy heart! O Jesus, open wide my heart, to love as you love; my 
eyes, to see as you see; my ears, to hear as you hear; my mind, to think as you think; my mouth, to speak as you speak; my 
body, to live as you live; my soul, to be as you are. O Jesus, meek and humble of heart, make my heart like unto thine! Most 
Sacred Heart of Jesus, have mercy on us, who live and reign for ever and ever. Amen. 
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Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for June, the Month of the 
Sacred Heart: We pray that the international community may 
commit in a concrete way to ensuring the abolition of torture 
and guarantee support to victims and their families. 
 

Cycle of Prayer: During the summer of Ordinary Time, we pray 
for: a deeper understanding between Christians and Jews; 
those who suffer persecution, oppression and the denial of 
human rights; Europe; human life; and seafarers. We also pray 
for the sick and housebound of our parish, the mission of St 
Mary’s and St Joseph’s schools, and those whose 
anniversaries occur at this time. 
 

Welcoming Spaces: Holy Trinity Parish Hall is open to anyone 
who would like some welcoming company this week: 
 

Tues 10.30 am – 1.30 pm with Knit and Natter 
Weds 10.00 am – 12.30 pm with Holy Trinity Social Club 
Weds 1.30 pm – 4.30 pm with boards games and chat 
Fri  11.00 am – 1.00 pm with Open House 

 

Everyone is welcome to come in for free during these times, 
with tea and coffee available for all who wish! 
 

Baptism is the foundation of the Christian life: we are born 
again as children of God, clothed with Christ and consecrated 
to share in his threefold Mission as Prophet, Priest and King. 
Deacon Stephen will lead the next preparation course in Holy 
Trinity Parish Hall on Thursday 14th September at 7.00 pm. 
Parishioners who would like their children to be baptised, 
either in this parish or elsewhere, should complete the form 
which is available at the back of each church and return it to 
Fr Andrew at Sunday Mass; this should be done in good time 
and can be done before the child is born. Once the course has 
been completed, a date and time will be set for the Baptism; 
Baptism can only be celebrated in our parish, or permission 
given for the Baptism to be celebrated in another parish, 
whether in this country or abroad, once the course has been 
attended so that parents understand what it means to 
promise to bring their children up in the practice of the faith. 
 

Catenian Association: The Grimsby Catenians have existed as 
a group, or circle, since 1958 and are still going strong. Our 
purpose? Simple, to strengthen family life through friendship 
and faith. Who wouldn’t want that! We meet each month at 
the Grimsby Golf Club to enjoy each other’s company and to 
support one another. We have a short meeting, then we have 
a meal together in a relaxed atmosphere. We want to: be 
there for each other and our families; support local charities 
– this year, we are supporting Harbour Place; support the 
activities of young Catholics through our Bursary Fund and 
support for FLAME; support each other during good times and 
bad; forge lasting friendships; provide all possible support for 
our members, their families and widows, who are in difficulty 
or need; and be active in our support for the ministries within 
the parish. If you think you might like to join, or you would like 
to know more, please do not hesitate to get in touch with 
Mark Kingston (07576 573887). 
 

The Faithful Departed: Please pray for: Hilda Burns, whose 
body will be received into Corpus Christi Church on Tuesday 
4th July at 4.30 pm and whose Funeral Mass will be celebrated 
on Wednesday 5th July at 1.00 pm prior to Committal in 
Grimsby Crematorium; Joan Jones, whose body will be 
received into Corpus Christi Church on Thursday 6th July at 

4.30 pm and whose Funeral Mass will be celebrated on Friday 
7th July at 10.30 am prior to Committal in Cleethorpes 
Cemetery; Michael Swithin McCarthy, whose Funeral Mass 
will be celebrated in Our Lady Star of the Sea Church on 
Tuesday 11th July at 1.30 pm prior to Committal in Mill Lane 
Cemetery; and those who mourn. 
 

Journey of the Spirit – 8th July 2023: Caroline Leighton will 
lead a half-day of recollection on the journey of the Spirit in 
the Old and New Testament on Saturday 8th July, beginning 
with tea and coffee in Holy Trinity Parish Hall at 10.00 am and 
concluding with Holy Hour in Corpus Christi Church at noon. 
All are welcome! 
 

Parish Communications: I am delighted to inform you that 
after a rigorous appointment process, Emily McCullagh, who 
will be standing down as headteacher of St Joseph’s Catholic 
Academy at the end of the current academic year, has been 
appointed as Parish Communications and Digital Ministry 
Coordinator; she will build on the excellent work undertaken 
by Duncan Weston, and will help ensure that our parish is at 
the vanguard of this exciting aspect of the Church’s 
proclamation of the Gospel, so that we can continue to 
implement our parish’s Vision. Fr Andrew 
 

Parish Pilgrimage to Walsingham – 22nd August 2023: I will 
lead a parish pilgrimage to the National Shrine of the Blessed 
Virgin Mary in Walsingham on Tuesday 22nd August, the 
Memorial of Our Lady, Queen and Mother. Places on the 
coach, which will leave Holy Trinity Parish Hall at 7.30 am, cost 
£20 per adult and £10 per child, and we will arrive in 
Walsingham in time to celebrate Mass at noon, which will be 
our parish Mass that day; for information and to book your 
place, please contact Moira Waters (01472 475026) or 
complete one of the sign-up sheets in each church. Those who 
prefer to go by car are welcome to join us in Walsingham, 
where we will consecrate our parish to Our Lady. Fr Andrew 
 

Parish Survey – 2nd July 2023: On the Solemnity of Pentecost, 
I read Bishop Patrick’s pastoral letter, in which he talked how 
our Diocese of Nottingham, which will celebrate its 175th 
anniversary, is developing a plan to enable our parishes, 
schools and chaplaincies to be better supported in their 
mission ,whilst also striving to ensure that our priests, of 
whom we have fewer, are best able to serve our parishes. To 
determine how to achieve these goals best, the Bishop needs 
a strategy that is well-informed by a wide audience, and so 
the Bishop has asked me to conduct a survey of our whole 
parish family on a few key elements. Other priests have been 
asked as well. This survey will take place at each Mass next 
weekend, and the responses will be forwarded to the Diocese; 
our feedback will be most helpful in shaping the Bishop’s 
plans for the future of the Diocese of Nottingham. Those who 
wish to complete the survey online can do so by visiting 
dioceseofnottingham.uk/news/survey Thank you for your 
cooperating in helping the Bishop in this way. Fr Andrew  
 

Peter’s Pence: There will be a second collection next weekend 
to support our Holy Father Pope Francis’ mission as Supreme 
Pastor of the Universal Church; the Holy Father is reliant on 
our offerings to support his mission and charitable purposes, 
and your offering can be placed in the second collection box 
or given using contactless giving. 


